
                  

 

 
 

Thursday, March 17th, 2016 
6:00 PM – 7:30 PM 

Windward School Room #800 
11350 Palms Blvd, Los Angeles, CA 90066 

See campus map for room location and parking here 
Co-Chairs – Sherri Akers, Tatjana Luethi, Birgitta Kastenbaum 

Co-Founders – Sherri Akers, Tatjana Luethi 
 

Agenda 

 Call to order   

 Brief Introductions 

 Public comments and announcements 

- Informational meeting for WPV – Sunday March 19th, 11:00 AM to 12:30 PM 
at Windward School Room 800 

- SENIOR REFLECTIONS: BRIDGING THE GAP –Cultural Storytelling! A 
presentation of select Stories by participants aged 8 - 98 at the Mar Vista 
Recreation Center. SEEKING ACTORS and VISUAL ARTISTS to work alongside 
youth aged 8 – 15. REHEARSALS: Tuesdays April 5th to May 31st, 2016 4:30pm – 
6:30pm - http://www.marvista.org/node/3528  

 

 Motion to approve February minutes 

 New business –  

a) Guest speaker – Monica Moore, MSG, of UCLA Easton Center for Alzheimer’s Disease Research will be our 
guest presenter and hold a Q&A on Alzheimer’s and Dementia – What We Need to Know. 

- Alzheimer's and Dementia Basics (including what is normal and what is not) 
- The latest in Research and Diagnosis in Alzheimer's Disease 
- The Future of AD Research - how you can help (Clinical Trials) 

b) Possible motion  

               Whereas by 2030, 20% of our community will be 65 or older 
               Whereas 1 in 3 will have dementia or Alzheimer’s – almost 2/3 of them women 
               Whereas Medicare does not cover any of the essential services needed to care for those with dementia –   
               forcing family caregivers out of the work force. 
               Whereas 25% of Boomers care for an aging parent resulting in an average loss of income of over $300K. Yet  
               when forced to leave the workplace they face further hardship if taking social security early with a reduction  
               of benefits of almost 30% 

https://windwardschool.myschoolapp.com/ftpimages/176/download/download_1671327.pdf
http://www.marvista.org/node/3528
http://www.eastonad.ucla.edu/
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               The Mar Vista Community Council respectfully urges Congressmember Karen Bass to support our senior  
               community by -  

 Introducing a proposal that  early retirement taken to provide family caregiving be an exception to the 
reduction for early benefits, as done with disabilities. 

 Supporting the proposal by Congressmember David Jolly that will change how the cost of living 
increase is calculated on social security. (see info in addendum below) 

 Supporting the Credit for Caring Act, which provides a tax credit to working family members equal to 
30 percent of a caregiver’s expenses greater than $2,000. The bill aims to reward working taxpayers 
and encourage continued participation in the workforce while providing care to a loved one. It was 
introduced by Rep. Linda Sánchez, D-Calif., who chairs the Congressional Hispanic Caucus, and Rep. 
Tom Reed, R-N.Y. (see info in addendum below) 

 
 

 

 Old Business reviewed -  
a. Update on Board response to motion supporting Councilmember Mike Bonin to create a new ordinance 

addressing short term rentals (Council File 14-1635-S2 
b. Update on $1,500 Neighborhood Purposes Grant for Westchester Playa Village  

 
c. Future guest presentations 

a. April – Affordable Living for the Aging   roommates in Mar Vista to lead a 
discussion group, Q&A about their program (TBC) 

b. May – Our Time Bank-  http://ourtimebank.timebanks.org/ 
c. June – Wise and Healthy Aging - Molly Davies, Vice President Elder Abuse 

Prevention and Ombudsman Services, as the representative who will 
conduct the presentation that evening. 
http://www.wiseandhealthyaging.org/city-and-county-of-los-angeles-long-
term-care-ombudsman    

d. July – Charles Guinn, Certified Aging in Place Specialist on reverse 
mortgages - educating homeowners in the various uses of the reverse 
mortgage, when not to get one, and answer any questions that we may 
have. 

e. August – Steve Barbour – With an Executive Certificate in Home 
Modification from USC Davis School of Gerontology, Steve will present on 
home modifications for aging in place. He will give an overview of what 
home modifications can be done, the process, how to pay for it, & how to 
find a contractor who is qualified and why they matter. MA, OTR/L, ECHM, 
Co-CEO, Vice President, Evolve Therapy 

f. September – Joe Barnes, Compassion & Choices – understanding the new 
CA End of Life Option Act. 
 

 Adjourn meeting 

  
 Addendum -  

Congressman David Jolly (FL-13) has introduced legislation that will change the formula used to calculate 
annual Social Security benefits.  The change, under the Keeping Our Promise to Seniors Act (H.R.4551), 
would mean seniors are more likely to receive an annual benefit increase that matches the increased cost of 
products and services they purchase, like groceries, healthcare, and housing. 

https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=14-1635-S2
http://www.alaseniorliving.org/
http://ourtimebank.timebanks.org/
http://www.wiseandhealthyaging.org/city-and-county-of-los-angeles-long-term-care-ombudsman
http://www.wiseandhealthyaging.org/city-and-county-of-los-angeles-long-term-care-ombudsman
http://www.charlesguinn.com/
http://www.evolvetherapy.us/
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“Many seniors depend on Social Security as their primary source of income after retirement, and the 
government has made a promise to provide them with the benefits they have earned and paid into,” Jolly 
said.  “We must make the system work to ensure that the income seniors receive keeps up with the rising 
costs of living they face.” 

In October, the Social Security Administration announced Social Security recipients would not receive a 
cost-of-living adjustment or COLA this year. That’s because the federal government uses a formula to 
determine inflation that is heavily tied to the price of fuel, which has gone down. 

This is the third time in the last 6 years (2010, 2011 and 2016) Social Security benefits for nearly 65 million 
Americans have not increased.  Meanwhile, food and medicine prices continue to increase. 

“Older Americans have unique buying patterns that aren’t the same as those of the average worker.  As the 
annual cost of items like housing and healthcare rise, seniors face a disproportionate increase in their cost 
of living. We have an obligation to ensure the system is responsive to their needs.” Jolly noted. 

Jolly’s Keeping our Promise to Seniors Act has been endorsed by Social Security Works. 

 

Lawmakers Introduce Bill to Provide Tax Credit for Caregiving 

Expenses 
WASHINGTON, D.C. (MARCH 9, 2016) 

 

BY MICHAEL COHN 

A pair of lawmakers on the tax-writing House Ways and Means Committee have introduced bipartisan legislation to provide a tax credit 

for caregiving expenses 

Rep. Linda Sánchez, D-Calif., who chairs the Congressional Hispanic Caucus, and Rep. Tom Reed, R-N.Y., introduced the Credit for 

Caring Act, which provides a tax credit to working family members equal to 30 percent of a caregiver’s expenses greater than $2,000. 

The bill aims to reward working taxpayers and encourage continued participation in the workforce while providing care to a loved one. 

“This is more than just another tax credit,” Sánchez said in a statement Monday. “This is about how we can help older adults and 

people with disabilities live independently in their own homes and communities. This legislation will help alleviate some the burden on 

family caregivers by providing a tax credit for services such as home care and adult day care. I am proud to work with Rep. Tom Reed 

to find a bipartisan solution to help families across this country care for their loved ones.” 

Caregivers would need to earn at least $7,500 of earned income (approximately halftime at minimum wage) to be eligible for the credit. 

The amount of the credit would be capped at $3,000 and phase out for married taxpayers with incomes over $150,000 ($75,000 for 

single or taxpayers filing separately). 

To be eligible for the tax credit, taxpayers would need to be caring for a family member who is the taxpayer’s spouse, parent, 

grandparent, sibling, child, niece or nephew, brother or sister-in-law, or father or mother-in-law. The family member would need to be 

certified by a health care professional as requiring long-term care needs for at least six months and unable to perform at least two 

activities of daily living (dressing, eating, bathing, walking, going to the bathroom, and grooming/personal hygiene). 

http://www.accountingtoday.com/news/tax-practice/lawmakers-introduce-bill-to-provide-tax-credit-for-caregiving-expenses-77445-1.html
http://www.accountingtoday.com/news/tax-practice/lawmakers-introduce-bill-to-provide-tax-credit-for-caregiving-expenses-77445-1.html
http://www.accountingtoday.com/authors/michael-cohn-2.html
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Eligible expenses would include goods, services and support purchased by the caregiver to assist with activities of daily living.  For 

example, the eligible expenses could include purchases made on behalf of the care recipient for groceries, incontinence supplies, a 

remote health monitoring device, modifications to a home, transportation to a doctor’s office, or hiring someone to look after an elderly 

parent. 

“We care about those who become caregivers for their aging parents, grandparents or other relatives,” said Reed. “These families are 

making enormous sacrifices and oftentimes struggle to make ends meet. The expense of providing personal, at-home care can add up 

quickly.  It’s only fair that we support our caregivers, and I’m proud to work with Rep. Linda Sanchez on legislation that does just that. 

It’s a win-win. Families will stay together and those in need of assistance have access to better care.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

5 
 

 

 

 

 

SENIOR REFLECTIONS: 

BRIDGING THE GAP – 

Cultural Storytelling! 
You are cordially invited to participate in  

SENIOR REFLECTIONS: BRIDGING THE GAP –  

Cultural Storytelling!  
 A presentation of select  

Stories by participants aged 8 - 98  

at the Mar Vista Recreation Center. 
 

The program was conceived by  

Sam Robinson, District 11 AIR Grant recipient,  

in collaboration with 

visual artist Alvaro Asturias.  
 

WE ARE SEEKING ACTORS and VISUAL ARTISTS 

to work alongside youth aged 8 – 15. 
 

REHEARSALS:  

Tuesdays April 5th to May 31st, 2016  

4:30pm – 6:30pm 
There is no cost to participate.  ALL ADULT PARTICIPANTS MUST BE FINGERPRINTED 

THROUGH THE MAR VISTA RECREATION CENTER.  FINGERPRINTING IS FREE OF 

CHARGE. FORMS AVAILABLE AT THE FRONT DESK.  
 

PERFORMANCES: 

Friday June 3rd and June 4th 

Mar Vista Recreation Center 
 

Performance is free and open to the public 
This production made possible with generous support from  

 
Additional sponsors:   

The City of Los Angeles Department of Recreation and Parks. 

For additional information and to enroll, contact  
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Sam Robinson - saminsilverlake@gmail.com 

 

 

*in compliance with Government Code section 54957.5, non-exempt writings that are distributed to a majority 

or all of the board in advance of a meeting, may be viewed at http://www.marvista.org or at the scheduled 

meeting.  In addition, if you would like a copy of any record related to an item on the agenda, please contact 

secretary@marvista.org. 

 

**As a covered entity under Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act, the City of Los Angeles does not 

discriminate on the basis of disability and upon request, will provide reasonable accommodation to ensure 

equal access to its programs, services, and activities.  Sign language interpreters, assistive listening devices, or 

any auxiliary aids and/or services may be provided upon request.  To ensure availability of services, please 

make your request at least 3 business days prior to the meeting you wish to attend by contacting 

chair@marvista.org 

http://www.marvista.org/
mailto:secretary@marvista.org
mailto:chair@marvista.org
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